
 

 

 

Important Notes for All Families      
 

There are a myriad of ways to give and serve during the Christmas season. We would like to mention 
one way to serve that is sure to bless your family and Cornerstone Church. We provide Nursery care 
for children 3 and under during both Christmas Concerts on December 11 and 12, and for all three 
services on Christmas Eve at 4:00, 6:00 and 8:00pm. Many regular volunteers are unavailable at 
these times. Please consider these events as an opportunity for your family to serve together while 
caring for little ones during one of these services. We’ll have holiday treats for you to enjoy, great 
fellowship and fun with little ones! Please contact Virginia Kofahl at virginia.kofahl@gmail.com to 
volunteer.    Merry Christmas! 

 

Elementary Events     
 
There will be no Sunday School for elementary students on December 26. Enjoy celebrating 
Christmas as a family in the Sanctuary.  

Children’s Ministry has developed a reading calendar specifically for kids to read through in the 
month of December. You can pick up calendars outside the Chapel doors. This activity is meant for 
children to develop the habit of reading their own Bibles each night but could also be completed as 
part of a family devotional. 

 
Please read through important instructions for all elementary students regarding the 
Christmas Concerts and Christmas Pageant that was attached to this email letter. 

 

Early Childhood Chatter     
 
This month in the 9:00 hour we will learn about events that happened before and after the birth of 
our Savior. Children will hear how Jesus was promised to us in the Old Testament, how an angel 
visited Joseph, what happened the night of Jesus’ birth and the visit of the Magi.  
 
At the 10:30 service, we will finish up the Lord's Prayer and move to Jesus' birth. 
 
Please know that there ARE Early Childhood classes on Sunday December 26th!  
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Kingdom Seekers Excitement     
Verse Listening this month is on the 8th. The Christmas party is on the 15th from 6:30-7:45pm! 
There will be a special lesson taught by a guest speaker, fun games and lots of laughs!! You won’t 
want to miss it!  
NO Kingdom Seekers on 12/22 and 12/29!  
 
  
 

Sunday Evening Service 
 

We are excited to welcome children ages 5 and under during Sunday Evening Service! We will 
meet in room N5 (Toddler Too’s room) to play together, make crafts and learn about Jesus!  

Please note, if you are interested in programming for your children ages 5 and under, you must 
register each child on the church website by 12pm that Sunday so that we can schedule the 

appropriate number of volunteers.  Thank You!  

 

 Nursery News     
In the Two’s class, we will finish learning about the Israelites journey to the Promised Land with 
the story of Joshua and the Walls of Jericho. Then we will dive into the story of Christmas for the 
rest of December! 
 
Nursery care will be available during the Christmas Concerts on December 11 and 12, as well as all 
3 Christmas Eve Services (4pm, 6pm and 8pm). 
 


